Ambassador Mahendra Siregar
Embassy of the Republic of Indonesia
2020 Massachusetts Ave NW
Washington, DC 20036
Dear Ambassador,
I am writing to express my concern about the detention of Samsul Bahri and Samsir, a father and son, from the Nipah Farmer community. I fear that this case has in fact added to the long list of acts of harassment and criminalization against environmental human rights defenders in Indonesia.
The two men were detained on 10 February 2021 on accusations of participating in a violent assault, even though witnesses state that the accuser fabricated the incident. Samsul Bahri and Samsir are environmental human rights defenders who peacefully strive to rehabilitate a swath of mangrove forest to conserve the ecosystem in the area. Instead of being persecuted for their efforts, they should be protected as in accordance with Article 66 of Law No. 32/2009 on the Environment, which stipulates that “every person who defends the right to a good and healthy environment shall not be prosecuted by criminal or civil offense.”
I ask the Indonesian authorities to release Samsul Bahri and Samsir and drop the charges against them unless there is sufficient credible evidence that they have committed an internationally recognized offense and are granted a fair trial in line with international standards.
Sincerely,
